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The Public Safety Retirement Board of Pima County, Arizona met in session on the 2nd floor 
conference room at 1750 E Benson Highway, Tucson, AZ at 8:30 a.m. May 1st, 2024. 

VOTING MEMEBERS PRESENT: 
Mr. Nicholas McCullough 
Mr. Leo Duffner 
Lt. Costaki Manoleas 
Sgt. Hans Goritz - Telephonically 

VOTING MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Mr. Michael Hellon 

OTHERS PRESENT: 
Attorney: Ms. Steve Bosse 
Secretary: Robin Jobst 
Asst. Secretary: Patty Aron 

Mr. McCullough, chair of the board convened the meeting at 8:31 a.m. 

Item l on the agenda was roll call. Attendance as listed above with Sgt. Goritz appearing 
telephonically. 

Item 2 on the agenda was the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Item 3 on the agenda was the approval of minutes from the meeting held on 04/10/24. Lt. 
Manoleas moved to approve the minutes as submitted. Mr. Duffner seconded the motion. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Item 4 on the agenda were the Applications for Membership Tier 3 for Enrique Altamirano 
(noted pre-existing condition), Tiffany Aquino, Octavio Audry-Cobos, David Aviles, Joseph 
Bejarano, John Dobbins, Lucy Drey, Nathanyel Escalante, Andrew Falenski (noted pre-existing 
condition), Luis Flores, Colton French, Joel Grijalva-Garcia, George Hershowitz, Adam Higdon, 
Brand Judd (noted pre-existing condition), Leon Leiniger, Martin Lizarraga Mungaray, Antonio 
Laredo, Francisco Maldonado, Tony Manganelli (noted pre-existing condition), Adrian 
McCutchen (noted pre-existing condition), Robert Medina, Fernando Mendoza, Fernanda Meza, 
Nathan Miller, Nathan Morris, Joshua Munoz, Arthur Natividad (noted pre-existing condition), 
Alessio Newell, Eddie Perez Jr, Alex Quijada, Javier Ruiz Gonzalez, Ian Snelson, Anthony 
Stacy, Kegan Stewart, Lilian Tews (noted pre-existing condition), Jonathan Uribe, Alexandra 
Vazquez, Cassandra Villa, Robert Villegas and Mikayla Wollen all with an effective date of 
04/11/24. Mr. Duffner moved to approve the applications with noted pre-existing conditions. 
Seconded by Lt. Manoleas. Motion passed unanimously. 



Item 5 on the agenda was the review, discussion and possible action regarding the return to work 
status of Alberto Michel. Ms. Jobst explained the Board granted an Accidental Disability for Mr. 
Michel with an effective date of 04/01/24. Ms. Jobst provided a letter from Public Safety that the 
return to work still needed to be reviewed. Mr. Michel was a Deputy and moved into the 
Investigative Support Specialist position. He did not have to terminate employment due to the 
ADA process. Mr. Duffner reviewed and motioned that Mr. Michel is eligible to continue to 
receive his benefits. Sgt. Gortiz seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

Item 6 was the call to the public. There was none. 

Lt. Manoleas moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Duffner. Motion passed 
unanimously. The meeting adj ourned at 8:35 a.m. 

Secretary 


